Manheim Twp. H.S. BULLETIN # 176 Friday, June 7, 2013

The PE department will hold make ups on Monday, June 10th and Tuesday, June 11th for students needing additional
make up opportunities. These sessions will begin promptly at 1:15 PM on the indoor track. G. Wilson

Lockers: Students may keep their books until their exams, but lockers must be completely empty before they go home
for the summer. Underclassmen lockers must be cleaned out by 6/13. Students need to lock their lock on the hasp,
leaving the locker door OPEN so that they will not be charged a $10 locker clean-out fee on their debts.

ATTENTION ALL UNDERCLASSMEN for two important Final Exam Announcements:

FIRST...You should all have received your special exam schedules from your 1* period teacher by now. During exam
days, students do not have to be on campus unless they have an exam. This means that if, for example, you do not
have an exam until Block 3, you can sleep in a little later and get a ride to arrive in time for the exam to begin at 11:35
AM. Just don’t oversleep and be sure to arrive on time because teachers do have the right to not admit you to an
exam if you are late and to require you to take it on the June 13" make up day. And, yes, this also means that if you
only have one exam, for example, during Block 1, you may leave and go home when it ends at 9:00 AM. You are
strongly encouraged to arrange your own transportation on exam days...Because -

SECOND...There will be NO SPECIAL BUS SCHEDULE THIS YEAR during Final Exams. The only bus service on those days
will be the normal morning delivery to school and the end of day departure at 2:30 PM. If you must take the bus in the
morning, but do not have an exam until Block 2 or 3, you must be in the cafeteria until you go to your exam. It is
important for students to have a safe and quiet atmosphere in which to take their exams, so you will not be able to be
in the corridors or wandering in the building. Likewise, if you complete your exams, but have no transportation home,
you must wait for the 2:30 bus in the cafeteria.

Students who have no transportation and will be waiting in the cafeteria for the end of day bus, MUST return the
signed Exam End of Day Transportation Form that you will receive from your Primetime teachers. This form is required
so that we may plan adequate supervision for the cafeteria and for the number of students who will be eating during
the 10:50-11:30 AM lunch period.

So —To recap:

You only have to be here during the times when you have exams.

Arranging your own transportation ahead of time is wise and will keep you from having to sit in the cafeteria for long
periods of time.

If you can’t arrange transportation (or walk or ride your bike) and have to remain on campus to take the 2:30 PM bus
you MUST turn in the Exam End of Day Transportation Form. If you do not have a form on file you will not be able to
take the bus. Also, in order to take the bus, you must remain on campus and in the cafeteria for the entire time. No
form — No bus...If you leave campus, you will not be allowed to return to take the bus home.

If you have any questions, please see Mr. Rilatt, Mr. Loose, Mr. Schrodel or Mrs. Mitchell. Administration

Final Exam schedules have been posted in the main lobby and the cafeteria. Administration

Student Parking during Final Exams:
During Senior Exams, June 4,5,6 & 7 all seniors may park on campus whether you have a parking permit or not. Follow
ALL parking rules; do not park in staff lots or yellow lined spaces.
First Block — seniors with parking passes should park in their usual lot; seniors without a parking pass should
park in Lot A (Band Lot).
Second & Third Block — seniors may park in available spaces in Lot B (front of school) or any other student lot.
Enter through front doors only; all other outside doors will be locked.
During Underclass Final Exams, June 10, 11, 12 & 13 any student with a valid driver’s license may park in any student
lot whether you have a parking permit or not. Follow all parking rules; do not park in staff lots or yellow lined spaces.
After 8:00 am, enter through the front doors only; all other outside doors will be locked.
Student Lots: A,B,D & E Staff Lots: C & F (yellow lined spaces in all lots are staff only) Administration

Yearbooks: Please see Mrs. Daveler in room 25 to purchase a yearbook or pick up your yearbook if you already
purchased it. J. Daveler

-see other side-



All Students: We are still looking for some dynamic, creative students to be part of the yearbook staff next year.
Please see Mrs. Daveler in room 25 or Mrs. Wolfe in room 124 for an application. J. Daveler

Please be advised that beginning June 17th the HS Office summer hours will be as follows:

Monday through Thursday - 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Friday — CLOSED

Summer sports teams must enter through the Arena entrance only.

Summer hours for working papers will be Monday through Thursday 7:00 a.m. —4:00 p.m. Administration

Reminder to any student taking AP or IB Biology next year, please see Mrs. Myers in Room 216 sometime this week for
summer assignments. J. Myers

Summer School information is available and can be found under related documents on the High School page of the
District website.

Looking to contribute to help kids with cancer?

Starting today you can help by dropping off any gently used clothes outside the main office.

The clothes will be altered and auctioned off at the fashion show in the upcoming year. All proceeds will go directly to
the American Cancer Society, helping kids like Sarah Park. Questions? Contact Lizzy Moriarty or Justine Eby for more
details. Contact at mtfashinshowforcancer@gmail.com; the last day to donate is June 12.



